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April 03, 2020 
 

To: Health system Partners 

From: Mel Fraser, Associate Deputy Minister and Matthew Anderson, President and CEO, 
Ontario Health 

SUBJECT: David Hallett moves to Supply Chain 

 

Today we are announcing that we are combining the Ministry of Health Supply Chain team 
and the Ontario Health Supply Chain team under the leadership of David Hallett. David has 
been leading the COVID Diagnostics Capacity, which is also critical to our overall 
response, however it is clear that we need a unified team under single leadership to help 
support the supply teams carry out their important work. Indeed, there is no greater 
pressure on any of the workstreams in our COVID response than supply chain. 

The supply chain teams at both OH and MOH have done exceptional jobs under incredibly 
difficult and ever-changing circumstances, and we believe that we will be even stronger as 
a single team as we face the ongoing need to source and distribute supplies across our 
system. 

David has deep expertise in transforming IT applications to systemize data and logistics to 
modernize and track business processes. 

Based on his team’s work in significantly reducing the COVID-19 testing backlog and 
turnaround times, we are confident that David will help Ontario Health and the Ministry of 
Health unify systems to coordinate inventory logistics to match supply and demand as the 
province continues to prepare for the anticipated surge of COVID-19 patients.  

Previously, David served as Associate Deputy Minister in various Ontario Ministries 
including Government and Consumer Services, Infrastructure, Culture and Sport, Health 
and Long-Term Care Government, and Shared Services.  

On behalf of all the team, thank you, David! 

 
 



 

 

Sincerely, 
 
 
 
 
Melanie Fraser  

Associate Deputy Minister Health Services 
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